~— Gardner
“ amEngineering

May 31, 2012
Michael Tuttle, P.E.
Weber County Engineering Division

RE: Engineering review comments from 5-17-2012

This submittal is in response to your review posted on Miradi on 5/1/2012. Below is a detailed
response to each of the nine questions or informational comments:

1) The owner would like to put in place the deferral agreement for the curb, gutter and
sidewalk.

2) The drainage is now shown to be captured in the drainage swale on the east and west
sides of the roadway and channeled north through the existing subdivision to the
intersection of 400 South. Some improvements to re-establish drainage swales in front of
lots 3 and 4 of the adjacent subdivision will be required to allow for proper drainage. This
is noted on the construction drawings.

3) The easements are shown on the plat for the existing irrigation ditches.

4) Per your notes, | have updated the roadway cross section to reflect 3" of asphalt, 6” of
road-base and 8” of sub-base. | also widened the shoulder to 4’ and fixed the fill slope to
reflect a 4:1 minimum. | also revised the section to show use of road-base for the
shoulder.

5) An excavation permit will be required. Noted.

6) Noted.

7) Noted.

8) Ihave included a SWPP Plan with the construction drawings.

9) Noted.

Please let me know if you have any questions or need any additional information.

Thank you,

Tyler Nielson, P.E.
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